
Monday 16th December 

Y2 Parent and carer showcase 230pm 

in school hall  

Wednesday 18th December  

Christmas Lunch 

Christmas Jumper Day with uniform 

KS2 Christmas Carol Concert at 2pm 

in St Paul’s church   

Thursday 19th December  

Y6 Swimming 

A special visitor will be delivering 

some gifts  

Friday 20th December  

Christmas Party lunch  

Non uniform Christmas jumper day 

School closes at 315pm  

Monday 6th January  

School closed Staff INSET 

Tuesday 7th January  

School opens for all children 845am  

Wednesday 8th January  

Y6 Trust trip to Edgehill University 

Reception Balance Bikes  

CSSP Pentathlon event in school  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

What a beautiful nativity our reception, year 1 and year 2 children performed last week. They retold 

such an important story with such joy. Amazing speaking, singing, dancing and movement around 

church, we are so incredibly proud of them. A huge thank you to staff for organising and supporting 

with the nativity and to our entire school community for coming out to support them.  

A special thanks to our parents and carers who have been helping to sell refreshments during the 

nativity and will also be doing so during our Carol Concert on Wednesday. We are grateful for your 

support and time.  

Our Y4 children led a wonderful Christingle service for the entire school and their families on Tues-

day. They explained clearly the importance of the Christingle and the meaning behind it. Thank you 

to all our families who were able to attend the service.  

It has been wonderful to welcome so many of our school community into school and church this past 

week, celebrating our amazing children, their hard work and the magical time of Christmas. We look 

forward to seeing many more of you this week with our final showcase and our Carol Concert.  

A reminder that we are still selling raffle tickets, these can be bought from the school office or at the 

Carol Concert. We will be drawing the winners at the end of the Carol Concert on Wednesday. If you 

are not attending the concert, the school office will contact you to arrange for you to collect your 

prize.  

We will be having a Christmas Eucharist at 10am on Thursday 19th December in St. Paul’s church, if 

any of our school community would like to join us for this, you are more than welcome. 

We know the Christmas period can be a difficult time for some of our families, as we approach this 

time of year, please remember that we are here to help and support, you only need to ask. Please 

contact the school office or pop into school if we can help with anything before we break up on Fri-

day 20th December.  

On Thursday, we will have a special visitor popping into school delivering some gifts for our children. 

A huge thanks to our PTFA for purchasing and wrapping these gifts for each and every child, we are 

very grateful.  

As you can see it is a very busy week that lies ahead, please ensure your child is in school every day 

so that they can enjoy this week with their friends and complete their learning journey for 2024.  

Thank you as always, for your continued support and understanding we are very lucky to have such a 

supportive school community.  

Kind regards, 

Mrs J Burger 

Headteacher  

December 16th 2024 

Reception 94% 

Year 1 96% 

Year 2 95% 

Year 3 93% 

Year 4 95% 

Year 5 93% 

Year 6 97% 

Whole School 95% 



December 16th 2024  

Free School Meal 

Vouchers 

Those families who are 

eligible for free school 

meals will be receiving 

vouchers for over the 

Christmas period.  

Vouchers will be sent 

out this week so please 

keep an eye out for an 

email from Edenred. 

If your circumstances 

have changed or you 

feel you might be eligi-

ble for free school 

meals, please visit Free 

school meals - Lanca-

shire County Council  

If you need help doing 

that, please contact us 

for support.  

https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/free-school-meals/?page=3
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/free-school-meals/?page=3
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/free-school-meals/?page=3

